	
Thursday, December 4, 2008
20081204-0
In this issue:

· Board Approves Parking Garage for Eastside Extension
· National Media Looks at Metro Ridership
· Metro Rail System Service Alerts


	Board Approves Parking Garage for Eastside Extension
Today, following Board action, Media Relations issued a news release noting that the our Board of Directors approved spending an additional $8.7 million for a three-story parking garage that will serve the Atlantic terminus station on the Metro Gold Line to East Los Angeles. The release notes that the new three-story garage will have 286 parking spaces.  It is scheduled to be completed six months after the new light rail line opens next summer.  It will replace 127 temporary surface parking spaces at the Atlantic Boulevard and Pomona Street location.
National Media Looks at Metro Ridership
USA Today and Associated Press may do national stories tomorrow about how transit agencies across the country are faring in the wake of plunging gas prices. Reporters were interested in us because our rail ridership, in particular, remains high.  Average weekday boardings on Metro Rail in October were up nearly 17 percent compared to October 2007.  Media Relations staff explained that even though gas prices have dropped, it is still expensive to drive a car when you factor in depreciation, maintenance, insurance and parking.  Especially in a recession, people are looking for ways to save money and taking public transit is the ticket. 
The American Public Transportation Association recently reported that the average driver in Los Angeles could save approximately $8,400 annually by parking one of the family vehicles and taking the bus or train.  Staff also noted that we have done a lot to offer the public fast and convenient transit options and to improve customer service in other areas such as pass programs and customer information.  Reporters observed that many transit agencies are finding it hard to sustain a high level of service in recessionary times.  Staff also noted that Measure R will give Los Angeles County additional resources to improve service but we still face serious financial challenges including state budget cuts and are concerned that local sales tax revenue may shrink with the contracting economy.

Metro Rail System Service Alerts
Metro Green Line
On Sunday, December 7, 2008, due to maintenance, trains will run up to 10 minutes later than regular schedule between 8 a.m. and 2 p.m.

On Monday through Wednesday, December 8-12, 2008, due to maintenance, trains will run up to 3 minutes later than regular schedule between 9 a.m. and 2 p.m. 
Metro Red Line/Purple

On Monday through Thursday, December 7-11, 2008, due to system maintenance after 9 p.m., all Purple Line passengers need to transfer at Wilshire/Vermont.  At Wilshire/Vermont, Purple Line trains will use the lower level, Red Line trains to Union Station will be on the upper level and Red Line trains to North Hollywood will be on the lower level.  Shuttle trains will leave Wilshire/Western 2 minutes later than regular schedule after 9:04 p.m.  Red Line trains from Union Station will leave according to regular schedule.  Red Line trains from North Hollywood will leave 2 minutes later than regular schedule between 8:56 p.m. and 12:16 a.m., then at 12:34 a.m. and 12:54 a.m.
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